
 
Full translation begins here:  
 
This matter requires patience with piety and God the Almighty 
had said: (But if ye are constant and do right, not the least 
harm will their cunning do to you) and he also said: (behold, he 
that is righteous and patient,- never will God suffer the reward 
to be lost, of those who do right.) (TN: Qur’anic verses) 
 
Also, increase the prayers and remembrance of Allah as in the 
story of Yunis, peace be upon him (Had it not been that he 
(repented and) glorified God, He would certainly have remained 
inside the fish till the Day of Resurrection.) (TN: Qur’anic 
verse).  Here I mention the vision you had when you were in the 
Jalalabad complex and while you were killing a big snake with a 
bent stick; you were reading al-Kursi verse and you stopped at 
the end of the verse and repeated it while He was the most high. 
The matter requires a lot of prayers, supplication and 
humbleness to the Almighty, praise be to Him.  
 
The other matter is not to be egotistical as God the Almighty 
had said to the people of Badr: (Call to mind when ye were a 
small (band), despised through the land, and afraid that men 
might despoil and kidnap you. But He provided a safe asylum for 
you, strengthened you with His aid, and gave you Good things for 
sustenance: that ye might be grateful.) (TN: Qur’anic verse) He 
said to those who came in the invasion: (God had helped you at 
Badr, when ye were a contemptible little force; then fear God. 
Thus May ye show your gratitude.)(TN: Qur’anic verse).  The 
other matter is the oppression, as perhaps it exists amongst us 
and brothers were killed, May God have mercy on them, such as 
Shafiq who did not want to see the faces of the brothers and 
also amongst the living.  Another issue was the problem of the 
lack of Afghan partisans and our weakness for not considering 
the reasons.  The main reason being the lack of anti-aircraft – 
as the problem of the partisans was associated with it.  If we 
had that we would have driven all the Afghanis against the 
Americans and our sole one was the Pakistani aviation.  I 
believe this is a duty for their sake to form a committee; the 
purpose is to search for this weapon and you would have 
privilege over it until it is successful.  I had written to the 
doctor some four years ago about the problem of the anti (TN: 
anti-aircraft).  God only knows what happened; whether he 
received the letter or not.  I have spoken with… 
 
 


